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PAST DUE NOTICE 

Our records indicate that we have not received your 2016 Annual Survey of Public Employment & Payroll. 
 
 Enclosed are separate survey letters  for specific activities performed by this agency that have not yet 
responded. Please complete each survey online with its unique User ID and Password. Each survey should be 
completed for the employees engaged in the activities described in the address label for the pay periods that 
include March 12, 2016.   
 
If you recently submitted your survey, thank you for your response. 

The Census Bureau requests your assistance under the authority of Title 13 United States Code (U.S.C.), Sections 
161 and 182. These data are subject to provisions of Title 13 U.S.C., Section 9(b) exempting data that are 
customarily provided in public records from rules of confidentiality.  

Your response is critical to us here at the bureau and ensuring the accuracy of the data. All level of the government 
and private sector uses this data in everyday business decision and developing modules to illustrate the changes in 
the economy. Public policy specialists and economists also use these data in econometric models to assess general 
economic conditions of state and local government financial activities.  

For assistance completing the survey, visit us online at http://census.gov/govs/apes, email us at 
ewd.employment.survey@census.gov, or call our customer help line at 1-800-832-2839, Monday through Friday, 7 
AM to 5 PM Eastern Time. 

Thank you in advance for your time and cooperation, and for helping the U.S. Census Bureau measure America’s 
people, places and our economy. Your response makes a difference. 

Sincerely, 

 

Lisa E. Donaldson 
Chief, Economic Management Division 
U.S. Census Bureau 
 
Enclosures 


